[bookmark: OLE_LINK1]Disclaimer: These notes are not intended to represent direct quotes, things may not be in chronological order, and ideas may not always be accurately attributed. If you have corrections or comments, please let Scott know and he will edit accordingly.  
Attending in Portland:  Vickey Rand (CHOM), Ginny Dill (Shalom House), Norm Maze (Shalom House), Rachel Boyce (Preble Street), Mike Merrill (VOA), Bill Higgins (HA4A), Christina Cook (TOA), Amy Grommes Pulaski (GP Consulting)
Attending in Augusta: Scott Tibbitts (MaineHousing), Chet Barnes (DHHS-SAMHS), Leah Bruns (MaineHousing), Donna Kelley (WaldoCAP), Alice Preble (DHHS-OCFS), Tracy Allen (KBH), Brittany Hardesty (BOL), David Sovetsky (MMHS), Melody Fitch (Safe Voices), Mike Mooney (New Beginnings)
Attending via GoToMeeting:  Awa Conteh (City of Bangor), Dan Hodgkins (Preble Street), Ali Lovejoy (Preble Street), Marcie Dean (Next Step), Craig Phillips (Tedford Housing), Georgia Jenkins (Preble Street), Heidi Rackliffe (ACAP), Kari Bradstreet (HJP), Nick St. Louis (BAHS), Brenda Leavitt (OHI), Chris Bicknell (New Beginnings), Jennifer Ouellette (YCSPI), Julia Davidson (Caring Unlimited), Meredith Smith (CHCS), Sarah Derosier (CHCS), Janis Lara-Hewey (Catholic Charities), Gail Garrow (OHI), Rebecca Hobbs (Through These Doors), Cullen Ryan (CHOM), Emily Flinkstrom (Fair Tide), Mary J. Boylan (HOME, Inc.), Johnnie Walker (Partners for Peace), Laurie Mills (KCHC)

 [Reminder – If you call in, please email stibbitts@mainehousing.org to let us know you were there!]

Maine 
Continuum of Care

Meeting: Maine CoC
Date: July 18, 2019, 1:00 – 3:00 PM
Location: GoToMeeting 



Member Introductions: Vickey welcomed everyone, and each person introduce themselves. A reminder for all those calling in - please email Scott Tibbitts to be sure you are included in the minutes. 

Review & Approval of minutes: Minutes were posted on the Maine Homeless Planning website. 
Bill Higgins made a motion to approve the minutes, this was seconded by Rachel Boyce. There was no additional discussion. Minutes were accepted as presented. 

Federal Legislation: 
· Congress is working on the FY 20 allocations and budget, which would begin on October 1, 2019.  If Congress does not lift the Budget Control Act federal spending caps, sequestration would occur.  Advocacy organizations are urging Congress to lift the caps to ensure affordable housing, community development, and transportation programs receive the highest allocation of discretionary funds possible for FY20.  
Several members of this group are going down to DC to meet with legislators next week. Maine’s delegation is in favor of raising the caps.
· There are a number of bills we are waiting on. 
· There is a poverty policy proposal to lower the measure of inflation when adjusting the federal poverty line each year, this would result in fewer individuals and families qualifying for various types of assistance. 
· There is a HUD proposed Rule to amend section 214 of the Housing and Community Development Act of 1980. The rule would bar US Citizens and eligible immigrants from receiving federal housing assistance, if they share a home with a family member who is ineligible due to immigration status.

For a full summary, see State and Federal updates, attached. 

DHHS Update: Sheldon Wheeler will no longer be Director of Substance Use and Mental Health. A new individual will be appointed soon.

Statewide Homeless Council Update
There was a SHC meeting on July 9th.  They discussed the following: 
· Updates from the Regional Homeless Councils. 
· Region 1- Oxford Street shelter is operating over capacity. 
· Region 2 has created a workgroup to address the needs of persons with Intellectual Disabilities. 
· Region 3 has created a Point in (2) Week Count and defining the term “Warming Center.”  FACT family shelter closed. Open Door in Ellsworth also closed, and the people who were there were placed elsewhere. 
· The Portland proposal for a new shelter to replace the Oxford Street Shelter will become a campus with a variety of services. 
· There have been 110 families counted as part of the new Asylum seekers that have arrived in Portland. The State gave MaineHousing funds to do a one-year voucher program which will operate similar to STEP, but it will not take housing or resources away from those STEP was designed to serve. This will help to provide slightly longer-term housing, as much of what the City is doing is very temporary. The City is exploring what opportunities exist to help New Mainers into housing in a way that would not negatively impact current persons experiencing homelessness in Maine. GPCOG, CEI and others are all working on the effort. There is currently a waiting period before an Asylee can become gainfully employed. Chellie Pingree is working to reduce this wait. 
· The Governor announced that DHHS has gone into Emergency Rule Making to help provide General Assistance to the New Mainers.
· Preble Street is exploring how Maine can be a “Functional Zero” state for Veteran homelessness. Functional Zero would mean everyone would have a housing plan within 90 days. 
· The SHC is working with DOC on a Housing Innovations Committee to explore Housing, Services, and Data Sharing. 
· The state HOME fund was restored at the 45% level.
· There is an RFP in the works for the National Housing Trust Fund. 

Additionally, the Statewide Homeless Council formally thanked Cullen for his time and dedication during his tenure as acting chair of the SHC. Stephanie Primm is the new Chair of the SHC. She, unfortunately was not able to attend the MCOC, but will begin to engage with all the various relevant entities soon.  

Long Term Stayers
The following are the updates from the Long Term Stayers meetings around the state: 
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Portland LTS - 105 LTS. 
· Bangor LTS – 9 to 7 LTS
· Ellsworth – 4 LTS
· Mid-coast LTS – 4 LTS

Big Thinking Topic: NOFA is Out!    
Scott provided an overview of the NOFA and the changes. It is due Sept 30, 2019.  The MCOC project application deadline is Friday Sept 30. Here is a brief summary of the funds available and HUD priorities: 

ARD 		$12,373,012 (Annual Renewal Demand – the amount to keep all renewals funded)
Tier 1		$11,636,633 (100% ARD of all 1st time renewals plus 94% of other combined ARD) 
Tier 2	$1,355,030 (Remainder of ARD plus the CoC Bonus)
CoC Bonus	$618,651 (calculated at 5% of ARD this time)
DV Bonus 	$566,367 (same options and process as last year – may or may not be in T1/T2)
Planning	$371,190 (not part of T1/T2, not scored or ranked)

HUD Policy Priorities:
1) Ending homelessness for all persons (including vets, youth, families, CH)
2) Creating a systemic response to homelessness (Performance measures and CES)
3) Strategically allocating and using resources (Performance, Cost Effectiveness, Reallocation)
4) Using Evidence Based Approach (data driven, cost effective, outcomes)
5) Increasing Employment 
6) Flexibility for Housing First with Service Participation Requirements

Question: Is there match for Bricks and Mortar Housing? Yes. MaineHousing will provide match for up to the CoC Bonus amount for qualifying projects. 

Question: If we want to do an expansion project, can this only be funded out of reallocation? No, it can be funded out of bonus funds, as long as we can prove in our scoring and ranking tools that we evaluate projects based on how they will improve the overall system.

Updates will continue to be posted on Maine Homeless Planning website. 

PIT Methodology and date Finalization 
The Point in Time (PIT) methodology and dates were presented at the last MCOC meeting. Information was also posted on the Maine Homeless Planning website.  The Night of the Count would be Tuesday January 28. The Committee recommends Wednesday Jan 29, Thursday Jan 30 and Friday Jan 31 to be dates approved for service-based portion of the count. 

Question: What effort is being made to expand this in rural areas? This has not yet been determined. Once the methodology has been approved, the Committee will work to address the implementation. 

The group discussed the growing challenge of unsheltered homeless individuals statewide. The service-based count helps to address this issue. 

Scott made the motion to approve the proposed dates and methodology for the Point in Time. This was seconded. Leah recommended the group share this information with the regional homelessness councils, and Norm offered to add it to the agenda. Leah offered to draft something for them to use. There was no one opposed to the methodology or date. It passed. 

It was suggested that the PIT be part of the monthly committee updates. 
This will be added as a standing agenda item. 

Regional Homeless Council Updates
Region 1 discussed ESHAP and funding formulas. Lauren visited to discuss the Consolidated Plan. 

Region 2- A new group developing a Blueprint for Criminal Justice will visit the regional homeless councils for input and invite persons to discuss what is working and what is not. 

Region 3- Bangor is doing a Point-In-Week count. They went out at 9am on a Monday and realized they need to go out earlier. They also plan to do this over a two-week period.

COC Board Update: 
There was no meeting in July. 

Coordinated Entry Update: Rachel Boyce, co-chair of the CES Committee shared that the group is moving forward. They shared a one-page update, including data standards from HUD. This is posted on Maine Homeless Planning. There are a few meetings scheduled in the next few weeks, and the chairs hope to draft a set of Policies and Procedures at the end of August. There is still a target date of the October Board meeting for a new system to be ready. This will then come to the full MCOC for approval. 

The Gaps and Needs Analysis update. 
The consultants are continuing to conduct focus group discussions and gather data. Scott read off a number of places that have been part of the research. The consultants are still compiling the information they are collecting and pulling information from HMIS. There will be a preliminary report in August. 

Standing Committee Updates 
Resource Committee update: The group discussed the equal access rule, with a training on Sept 13 9:00-11:00 hosted at MaineHousing. There will be remote sites at Shalom House and another one in the Bangor area. This group will continue to update the MCOC 101 document. This will be brought to the COC or the Board. 

Requested for SHC Chair, Stephanie Primm to send a letter to DHHS to discuss persons with Intellectual and Developmental Disabilities that are showing up in homelessness. Chet provided an update of persons who are IDD in jails and institutions. There is a diversion effort to keep them out of these places. 

Monitoring: They have completed monitoring. The committee will share the results with each project. At the next meeting, they will review Committee and Subcommittee attendance. 

Data, HVAC: did not meet. 

Youth: Updates: Tony will be leaving KBH; there was a grant opportunity that the group decided not to pursue; there are six members on the board; there has been a lot of turnover of the youth provider group; they decided to set goals and aspirations; and they plan to discuss coordinated entry. 

Any other business
None

Next Meeting:  August 15, 2019 1pm to 3pm
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